BUSINESS MEETING   KENT STATE SPRING SEMINAR EMBASSY SUITES, BEACHWOOD, OH APRIL 28, 2010

President Clyde Bellinger called the meeting to order at 8:50 a.m.  He welcomed all attendees, and introduced the association officers as well as the new clerks in attendance.

Clyde mentioned that the board has been discussing a more formal mentoring program and came to the conclusion that we, as a group, are already actively mentoring when we network, help others, ask questions, etc.  Clyde encouraged us all to continue to help educate each other because when one of us fails, that is a reflection on the entire association.
Clyde introduced the area representatives and the education committee members.

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes from the fall seminar business meeting held on September 24, 2009.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes.  Julie Stelzer moved to approve the minutes with a second from Barbara Nofziger.  The minutes were approved.
Janice Speicher announced that the 2010-2011 membership directories were available and distributed at the meeting.  The association ordered 250 at a cost of $1060.00 from Kenwell Printers.  While every effort was made to print accurate information, any corrections can be submitted to Janice.  

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 28, 2010 with an ending balance of $21,239.32.  Kathy Dixon motioned to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Jessica Eastham.  The report was filed for audit.

There is nothing going on with HB 303 at this time.  This bill was introduced October 6, 2009.  The bill authorizes the Attorney General to dissolve a mayor’s court that is operating in violation of statutory population, training, or registration requirements.  The bill was sent to the Judiciary Committee and there is no further activity.
The association needs a parliamentarian and Clyde is asking for volunteers.  Please submit your name if you are interested.

Clyde is organizing the nomination committee, which, according to the by-laws, consists of two (2) members from each region, elected by the region, and presented at the annual meeting one (1) year prior to the election of the state officers. Therefore, the committee must be in place by the 2010 fall conference.  If any of our members is interested in serving, please contact your area representative.  

The board is working on putting together some guidelines on how to deal with vacancies on the education committee.

Clyde mentioned the membership e-mail.  He and Carol Brookhart have worked to get this in place and if you are not getting the e-mail notifications or have a correction, please contact Carol.
Lynn Taggard motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Penny Winters.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

